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Columbus Memorial Library
This document is distributed to the permanent missions and will be
presented to the Permanent Council of the Organization.

.

USE OF EXCESS RESOURCES OF THE RESERVE SUBFUND FOR CAPITAL INVESTEMENTS AND TO MEET OAS MANDATES

QUARTERLY REPORT TO THE PERMANENT COUNCIL ON ACTIVITIES OF THE COLUMBUS MEMORIAL LIBRARY FOR THE PERIOD JANUARY 1 – MARCH 31, 2004
Permanent Council Resolution 831 (1342/02) paragraph 1j resolves to appropriate  “up to three hundred thousand (US$300,000) which shall be allocated to the Columbus Memorial Library for the purpose of making its documents and archives accessible”.

To this end, the Columbus Memorial Library is pleased to provide the Permanent Council with the following information:

Beginning Balance as of January 1, 2003:




$300,000

Interest Earned:








$    6,717

Amounts Spent and

Already Reported in Prior

Periods: Jan 1 – Dec 31, 2003






$50,635

Balance as of December 31, 2003:





$254,646

Expenditures for January 1 – March 31, 2004: 




$  20,495

Ending Balance as of  March 31, 2004:





$234,151

EXPENDITURES FROM JANUARY 1 TO MARCH 31, 2004:

During this quarter the Columbus Memorial Library (CML) continued to fulfill its mandate of making its documents and archives accessible.  The Documents Catalog Retrospective Conversion Project continued and the following amounts were expended:

· $3,000 – Searching OCLC WorldCat to verify cataloging records for the Documents Retrospective Conversion Cataloging Project

· $11,995 – Dell computers, monitors and printers to replace the outmoded equipment used by staff of the Columbus Memorial Library.  Current equipment was incapable of supporting the work being done in the various projects targeted to make the documents and archives accessible.  CML consulted with the Department of Technology and Facilities Services to decipher the most suitable equipment

· $5,500 – Payment to Library Associates for second benchmark for Documents Cataloging Retrospective Conversion Services

· Total - $20,495

PRESERVATION AND DIGITIZATION PROJECT:
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During the period under review, the Columbus Memorial Library (CML) provided Specifications and Terms and Conditions to the Department of Procurement Management Services (DPMS) for General Secretariat Bid 02/04 to contract for a Preservation and Digitization Project.  The terms of reference for the project include converting 50,000 image frames from 105 mm microfiche to digital objects and machine-readable text to provide online access through the Web to full text of selected OAS documents.  Three companies responded to the bid and CML has reviewed and is presently working with the Department of Technology and Facilities Services (DTFS) to ensure that the company and product chosen would satisfy CML needs and be compatible with current OAS technology standards.

A purchase requisition in the amount of $50,000 was done to comply with OAS bidding requirements.
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� This amount has been provided by the Secretariat for Management for period Jan 7, 2003 – March 31, 2004.  To date it does not appear in the Oracle system. 


� Of this amount $67,038 has been obligated for future expenses.
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